ROSS AND CROMARTY SPORTS COUNCIL EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

THURSDAY 18Th MARCH 2010 in OSPREY ROOM, HFA, DINGWALL

 Present

Margaret Patterson/Jenny Maclennan/Alan Hunter / Angela MacLean / Joan Maxwell / Jim Hyslop/Roy Sinclair.

1. Apologies

Jack Evans/Jack Murray

2. Welcome


JM welcomed everyone to the meeting.

3. Minutes of Last Meeting

           The minutes were agreed with the following changes: 


RCSC Ltd to be distinguished from the newly constituted RCSC

Proposed: Alan Hunter
Seconded: Angela Maclean

4. Matters Arising

1) Any action points - initials of person dealing to be shown.

2) Re Item 2 – No contact as yet with Maryburgh and Conon Bowling Club. Joan M
3) Re Item 4 – The Highland Coaching Conference was cancelled due to lack of numbers. We are disappointed at the lack of interest shown 

5. SDO/ ACTIVE SCHOOLS CO-ORDINATOR’S UPDATE by Dawn Fraser
Ross-shire Football Festival was well attended. There is a Ross-shire Netball Festival next week. Mulbuie Primary have been doing dodgeball. Tarradale Primary welcomed four college students to teach sporting activities including Kickboxing and Football. The Scottish Cup has been on tour visiting Maryburgh Primary with John Kennedy, a Celtic FC legend. After Easter in the Dingwall cluster, P5’s will be doing golf. P4-7 have a dodgeball festival in Dingwall Academy on the 24th April. P6’s will be doing basketball. 

After the success of last year’s summer transition event, where up to 89 of 150 P7’s moving into S1 attended, it is expected that up to 150 may attend this year. 

Wilma Kelt from Alness will attend the AGM in May 

6. Grant Aid - see attached list

All grants were agreed

7. Correspondence

1. Child protection courses have been arranged for voluntary organisations on 17/04 in Alness. 
    The info will be on the website.

2. Solutions for Scottish business. Survey – Council Sponsor.

3. CVS invitation for international opportunity for SALSC

4. Mars Refuel drink fund has available £10,000 every month for 3 months. Information to be emailed to all
    members. Joan M.
5. SALSC teams to be invited to represent the Sports Council. Ladies Bowling - One team
    of 4 people on 21/08. Gents Bowling – One team of 4 people on 16/08. 
    Council agree in principle to fund this. Grant not to be set against the club limit.
     Up to 100% of cost allowed. Information to be emailed to member clubs.

6. Stornoway/Lewis/Harris hosting U18 golf competition on 03/07. 
    Host clubs will take competitors on from Ullapool. Two teams may be sent. Details to be sent to member golf
    Clubs. Joan M.
7. Jeannie Graham was in touch regarding our grant for next year, which remains the same in total. This 
    represents approximately 4/5 of what we received this year being available to us. Council must look at the
    Budget and encourage clubs to obtain funding from other sources such as Coaching Highland. The second 
    half of this year’s grant is due shortly. Joan M suggested a need to fundraise. 

8. Thank you card received from Shirley Sargent with sincere thanks to all on the Sports Council and sending
     all best wishes.

9. Lynne Fraser sent an update. Her son’s U17 curling team won a national competition, the prize being a
     week’s training in Fussen, Germany.

10. FYI - at the World Junior Curling Championships in Switzerland a member of the Team was from Avoch

    Curling Club. 
Joshua Holden, Junior Sports Personality winner has been invited to Belgium for training. 
3 members of the Highland Budokan Judo Club travelled to Sheffield for the British Schools National 
 Individual Championships. Callum Maclennan and David Kerr came away with a Gold Medal. Timothy Frazer 
  came 5th, just missing out on a medal.

8. New Membership Applications.

1. Conon Bridge Swimming Club meets in Dingwall Leisure Centre on a Monday night and are needing more 
   coaches. We will encourage them to join the RCSC if properly constituted. 

2. John Ogilvie Youth Club has applied for a start-up grant for a youth football team. His application for 
    membership will be required first.

3. Two clubs have joined recently, however they will still be asked for another £25 by the end of May. They
     must have child protection and vulnerable adult policies in place. The Highland Council one is acceptable.

9. Treasurer’s Report


1. Trust Fund – no movement


2.  Bill from Ritson’s for the 08/09 accounts for R&CSC has been paid
     We did incur a Penalty from Companies House for these accounts being late 08/09 and HMRC have  

     confirmed we don’t owe them any money.

4. Still unclaimed grants from 2008. 

    In October 09, there were 27 unclaimed grants. Of these 17 have been contacted by Alan Hunter between
    20/10/09 and 20/01/10. Out of these 12 were paid by 21/01/10. 8 unclaimed were obsolete. The remaining
    7 claims were contacted by email in January and given 14 days to make a claim. 2 have responded.
    The claim forms have been changed to include an address for payments. Every effort has been made to   

    facilitate the presentation of claims. 

5. At the grants sub-committee meeting applications had been received for events over the course of a year. 
    Applications must be made separately for events up to 31/03 and thereafter a new application from 
     01/04/10 – 31/03/11. The maximum limit of £500 per year still applies to individuals

6. The accounts have been presented to Highland Council. It is hoped that we will receive the 2nd instalment  

   of our grant before the end of March.

10. HSDA/COACHING HIGHLAND

No meeting to date. Next meeting at HC HQ on 31/03.

11. AOCB /Date of next meeting.

· SALSC seminar – Joan M gave a report on 3 workshops she attended, including one on funding. Funding sources include Big Lottery, Awards for all, 2014 Communities Fund and local MP’s discretionary funds. The difference between sponsorship and patronage was explained.
· Some trophies from the Awards night were still outstanding. Joan M 
· Alan Hunter proposed that the Sports Council should move forward into the 21st Century. He suggested that a locally based Computing Design company who are helping Coaching Highland to set up their website could provide us with a single database to store club membership data, grant claims and payments and facilitate the more efficient use of and easier access to our records. The estimated cost for this is £500-£1000. Funding for this was agreed. 

· Grants Sub Committee 13th May 2010 Venue and time to be confirmed.

· Committee Meetings
          






20/5/2010 AGM followed by short committee meeting







19/8/2010

